Visit of the Prime Minister of Canada, the Right Honourable Jean Chrétien

anada's Prime
Minister, the Right
Honourable Jean
Chrétien, laid a memorial wreath
and addressed the dignitaries and
thousands of Canadian veterans
attending the commemorative
ceremony on May 6, 1995 at the
Canadian War Cemetery in
Groesbeek.

Also participating in the moving ceremony were H.R.H. Princess Margriet of The Netherlands and her husband, Mr. Pieter van Vollenhoven, the Dutch Prime Minister, Wim Kok, Canada's Secretary of State for Veterans' Affairs, the Honourable Lawrence MacAuley, and Mr. Jean Guy Chapman of the "Canada Remembers" Committee.

Earlier in the day Prime

Minister Chrétien was received in The Hague by Her Majesty Queen Beatrix of The Netherlands.

The previous day Prime Minister Chrétien met Prime Minister Kok and attended the May 5th celebrations in Amsterdam.